CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES
Nov 19, 2020 07:00 PM London

Present via Zoom: Cllr Williams (Chair), Cllr Jesty, Cllr Kell, Cllr Henderson, Cllr Kell, Cllr Willoughby, Cllr Lonsdale, Tom Gilchrist, Jenny Hunnisett, Tony Kimber, CCllr Penfold and the Clerk, 

2. Apologies for absence  - Cllr Coombes 
3. Declarations of INTEREST- None noted.
4. To approve and sign the Minutes

3.1
It was resolved "THAT THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 17TH SEPTEMBER 2020 BE APPROVED AND SIGNED BY CHAIRMAN AT THE NEXT FACE TO FACE MEETING”.  Proposed:  Cllr Kell, 2nd:Cllr Henderson, Unanimously agreed.
5. MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC
4.1
Jenny Hunnisett asked for the March 2020 minutes to be changed as they cannot be download from the website – Clerk to review.
4.2
Jenny Hunnisett commented on the flood relief at Holnest.

4.3
Jenny Hunnisett updated the meeting with information from the GP – Grove Surgery - regarding vaccine role out for COVID-19.  Councillors happy for any electronic information regarding this to be added to CamVale PC website.  

6. FINANCIAL MATTERS & GRANTS
6.1 Councillors reviewed the figures supplied by the Clerk with regards to finance, money spent and proposed budget demand for 2021/2022.  Taking into consideration finances associated with the new village hall and depot site development.   It was resolved “THAT THE PRECEPT DEMAND FOR 2021/20222 WOULD BE £18,585.00”  Proposed: Cllr Kell.  2nd: Cllr Willoughby.  Voted For: 5.  Against:1. 
6.2 Cllr Jesty is investigating transferring the Holnest money to the CamVale PC account.  Members from Holnest are requesting minutes from previous meetings.  The Clerk indicated that these were available on the Website.  Cllr Jesty will liaise with the Clerk if any further information is required.  
5.3
PKF report on AGAR completion and circulated to Councillors.  It is noted that there were issues with aspects of the account presentation as the result of the Clerk unable to access financial records of Holnest PC and Berkely Field Trust due to COVID1-19 and isolation.  
5.4
Remittance Advice £5685.00 precept received.

5.5
Invoice payments for

· Ashfords invoice £600.00
· Slade Parry invoices 1.
£720.00 & 2.
£4608.00
Approved for payment – Proposed: Cllr Kell, 2nd Cllr Henderson.  Unanimously approved.
7. PLANNING MATTERS 
6.1
Notification of amended plan/description WD/D/19/003181 LAND AT, HIGHER STOCKBRIDGE FARM, HIGHER STOCKBRIDGE FARM, STOCKBRIDGE.  Councillors understand that the DCC planners are minded to refuse the application so the application will go to the strategic committee for discussion, visual impact appears to be the issue.   
6.2
Planning Consultation WD/D/20/002029 NORTH COTTAGE, HOLNEST PARK, HOLNEST, SHERBORNE, DT9 6HA

6.3
Decision Notice WD/D/20/001822 COUNCIL DEPOT, A352 STREET LANE TO A3030, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5NZ

6.4
Decision Notice WD/D/20/000625 BELVEDERE HOUSE, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PG – Refusal of Planning Permission.

6.5
Nick and Sarah Turnbull emailed regarding concern at development of village hall, Cllr Williams contacted them and discussed with them their concerns.
6.6
PROPOSED TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF MAIN ROAD, PULHAM

6.7
ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984, TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE, A352 LONGBURTON
6.8
APP/D1265/C/20/3259686 & 3259687 - Higher Holnest Farm, Holnest, Sherborne, DT9 6HA.  Cllr Jesty updated the meeting of the situation and was sympathetic to the problem.  It was agreed that Cllr Jesty would liaise with the individuals to create a plan with a time limit so that Councillors could intercede with a plan to DCC.
7.
PARISH PLAN MONITORING 
7.1
At present there is no Councillors monitoring the outcome of the Parish Plan.  It was unanimously agreed that monitoring the Parish Plan would be put to one side until another Councillor was available to support this activity.    

8.
DEPOT SITE UPDATE / DECISION IF READY 
8.1
Tom Gilchrist outlined the finances for the Depot site development.  They have spent £8000, anticipated construction cost is £565,000, money in hand will be £564,000, and there is a shortfall of approximately £900.  John Lowe is pushing on fund raising

8.2
Cllr Williams undated the meeting indicating the Steering group is reviewing the contractor’s proposals in detail.  Astor Land transfer document initially was not appropriate, but with much negotiation this has been amended and is being reviewed and hopefully will be signed shortly.  For this to be approved the Steering Committee will bring to CamVale PC to approve, either by email or zoom.  
8.3
The Village Hall group are very keen to move forward and have a business plan in place.

8.4
There is £82,000 set aside for the Play area development.  

8.5
Cllr Kell acknowledged the problems and difficulties that Cllr Williams, Cllr Coombes, Tom Gilchrist, Tony Kimber and the supportive steering group have had.  They have all done an amazing amount of work and Councillors were greatly appreciative of this.  

8.6
Cllr Williams asked for a show of hands from Councillors to indicate that the plans for the Depot site development had the full support of the Parish Council.  All Councillors raised their hands.
9.
COUNCIL WEBSITE
9.1
Cllr Lonsdale updated that there were not a huge amount of activity, but the website is up to date and abides by the Councils legal requirements
10.
MAINTENANCE ISSUES IN LONGBURTON, LILLINGTON, LEWSTON AND HOLNEST.
10.1
There were no Longburton Councillors available to support the administration and liaising with the Longburton SIDs volunteers.  The Clerk agreed to hold the contact details and be the central communication point until a Longburton Councillor had sufficient time to take over this task.  Cllr Lonsdale to provide the contact points to the Clerk.
10.2
Dorset Council Flood Risk Management regarding Holnest Bridges.  A lot of silt has been removed.  Jenny Hunniset indicated that much work by volunteers had been done in clearing the stream above and below the bridge area.  She will draft a letter of thanks for the chairman to thank the volunteers for all their work.  There has been no flooding of late.   
10.3
Boyes Hill hedge, Cllr Jesty has been in contact with Highways and they have indicated they cannot do anything, he will forward correspondence to Cllr Williams, who will review to see if there is anything he can do to progress this. 

10.4
Speeding in Longburton  is a continuing issue.  To discuss speed watch provision at the next meeting.  
10.5
Bridleway bridge has been taken down and will now be put back and replaced.

11.
CORRESPONDENCE

11.1
Dorset Community Action newsletters
11.2
Dorset Council Newsletters

11.3
DAPTC Newsletters

11.4
Highways updates.

11.5
Salt bins and Dumpy bags email circulation.

11.7
Rural crime reports circulated.

12.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

Thursday 21st January 2021 – virtual meeting.
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